Minutes of the Meeting of the
General Purposes Committee 

Of Immingham Town Council

9th January 2017
_______________________________________________________________
Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence.

Cllr Castle



Present:

Cllr Duke,



Cllr Doherty,

Cllr Cullum (Chair)

Cllr Fox
Cllr Mrs K Swinburn (Sub),

Cllr Burton,

Cllr Bolton



Two members of the public were present.

Officer: D Jackson Clerk

Declarations of interest:  To note any declarations of interest made by members in respect of items on this agenda.
None
89/16: Cemetery Grave Digging: To consider a letter from a firm of funeral directors concerning grave digging at the cemetery.

Member considered the correspondence received. It was

Recommended
that no changes are made and we continue with the same grave digger.
90/16: Civic Centre Toilets: To consider a scope of works for the public toilets in the Civic Centre.

Members considered a proposal from the Clerk to initiate a series of upgrades to the Civic Centre toilets. No work had been done of them for a substantial time. The works involved ranged from a basic decoration up to replacing flooring and woodwork.
Recommended
that the minor works go ahead delivered by staff and that the quote of £2450 by Carpet Chris to replace the flooring in both toilets is accepted and that the work goes ahead
91/16:
Old Library: To consider a scope of works for the Old Library.

The Clerk outlined a series of improvements that were either urgent, needed but could wait and desired. These ranged from electrical heating for which a very good price had been agreed (£1100), internal stud walling which was required to create the storage areas and external fascia boards.
The Clerk explained that the heating was a health issue as it was very cold to tenants but that the other matters could wait until additional quotes were obtained. He could authorise this work under delegated authority but asked if committee would support that decision.

The internal stud walling and external fascias should be no more than £10,000.
Recommended

that the electrical work is completed by Lincs Electrical as soon as possible and that the other works were agreed in principle, subject to committee reviewing prices and specifications before it went ahead.
Meeting Ended 7.15pm
PAGE  
1

